
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Studio City Neighborhood Council 
Name: Jeff Hartwick 
Phone Number: 310-320-2068 
Email: jhartwick@studiocitync.org 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(12) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 10/20/2021 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 12/03/2021 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 14-1635-S10 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: The Board of the Studio City Neighborhood Council (SCNC) supports Council File
14-1635-S10 to investigate and enforce that over 35% of advertised short-term rental listings have
been illegal since the home sharing ordinance went into effect. These illegal short-term rentals have
removed over 7,300 housing units from the City's long-term housing market and continue to
contribute to the City's lack of housing for its residents. 

mailto:NCSupport@lacity.org
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       Jeff Hartwick 

      October 20, 2021 
 
    Addressed to:     Sent by Email: 
 
    Councilmember Paul Krekorian   councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org 
    Karo Torossian     karo.torossian@lacity.org 
    Matt Hale      matt.hale@lacity.org 
    Aaron Ordower     aaron.ordower@lacity.org 
 
     
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY IMPACT STATEMENT 
 
The Board of the Studio City Neighborhood Council (SCNC) supports Council File 14-1635-S10 to 
investigate and enforce that over 35% of advertised short-term rental listings have been illegal 
since the home sharing ordinance went into effect.  These illegal short-term rentals have removed 
over 7,300 housing units from the City's long-term housing market and continue to contribute to 
the City's lack of housing for its residents. 
 
 
 
 
Randall Fried 
President, 
Studio City Neighborhood Council 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


